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First off, I would like to congratulate our four hunters who have 

harvested deer this year. They are Tracy Howerton, Kevin Ruggles, 

Andrew Freeman and especially Brennon Bobb for his first deer ever. 
We are off to a great start and feel our hunters are putting a lot of 
effort into providing meat for the Tribe.

We will be hunting elk starting April 1 and I look forward to a good 
harvest of them this year. We have more than 100 pounds of venison 
available for request for cultural activities. Forms are available at 

Natural Resources.

To those hunters who don’t know, there are maps of our hunting 

areas available through the GIS Department that you can pull up on 

your computer or phone.

Anyone with questions, please feel free to call Marline Groshong at 

503-474-7000. Thank you. n

Ceremonial Hunting update

Elder Bingo will be held at 12:30 p.m. the second and fourth Saturday 

of the month at the Elders’ Activity Center.

For more information, contact Elder Activity Assistant Daniel Ham at 

503-879-2233. n

Elder Bingo moved to Saturdays

2009 – In the midst of the Great Recession, Planning and Grants 

Manager Kim Rogers discussed Tribal efforts to secure federal stim-

ulus money through the American 

Recovery Investment Act.

2004 – Tribal Council Secretary 

June Sherer, an Army veteran, 

welcomed more than 300 female 

veterans to the Tribal gym for a 

daylong conference emphasizing 

rights and services available for 

female veterans.

1999	– Roger Harrison, who cre-

ated the Tribe’s logo after Restora-

tion, received the first Pendleton blanket created with the Tribe’s 
logo printed on it at the General Council meeting. Tribal Council 

ordered 500 logo blankets that will be available for sale to Tribal 

members.

1994	– The first Molar Roller Skating Party and Dental Health 
Fair was held. More than 70 children aged 6 through 12 partici-

pated. Brody Collins and Leia Mercier were winners of the Year of 

Oral Health Poster Contest.

1989 – Smoke Signals editor and Fish and Wildlife Coordinator 

Greg Archuleta was selected to become the Program Operations 

manager. He will oversee all contract programs at the Tribe.

1984 – The Tribe was organizing its administration to follow 

federal statutes and audit guidelines. It required the establishment 

of a full set of books and accounting procedures, as well as a man-

agement manual. Accountant Allan Wilkerson and Tribal Council 

members Kathryn Harrison and Merle Leno attended a workshop 

in San Francisco to review accounting requirements.

Yesteryears is a look back at Tribal history in five-year 
increments through the pages of Smoke Signals.

Family Movie Day will be held at noon Saturday, April 19, in 

the Tribal gym.

The movie will be “The Nut Job,” featuring the voices of Will 

Arnett, Brendan Fraser and Gabriel Iglesias.

There will be door prizes and snacks, water and desserts. This 

is a non-smoking event.

For more information, contact Shannon Stanton at 503-879-

1489, Cristina Lara at 503-879-2040 or Amber Mercier at 503-

879-2162. n
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Turn your college credits or associate degree into a more powerful 

four-year degree from Portland State University. 

Undergraduate degrees offered: BA/BS in Social Science, BA/BS in 

Arts & Letters and BA/BS in Liberal Studies. 

For more information about online degree programs, contact the PSU 

Salem Center at 503-315-4281 or e-mail psusalem@pdx.edu. n

Online degree programs


